
Prayer Requests 

 We pray for the summer teams that come to support the Ñuflo de 
Chavez ministry. 

 We pray for the brothers of the Swiss Agape Student Crusade that 
supports new projects to help the brothers in Lomerio. 

 Pray for the school teachers in Púquio to know the Gospel through 
relationship meetings. 

 Pray for the completion of construction of the temple in San Lo-
renzo. 

 Pray for church leaders to be able to reach new communities. 

 Pray for Miguel Ipamo, Juan Ipamo, and Jhonny Capobiano, who are 
working in the Palmira community. 

 We pray for the health of sister Felicia Pinto, Pablo Chuve’s wife. 

 Pray for the executive Regional Committee, which will be chosen in 
the month of September. 

 We pray for the youth programs that the NETS churches are lead-
ing. 

 We pray for the workshops that sisters in the United States will lead 
for the NETS leaders. 

 We pray for the Bible schools that will take place in the month of 
September. 

 We pray for the Tenth Female Congress that will take place in  
October in Porvenir. 

Thanks & Praises 

 Thanks to God for the discipleship materials that the churches are 
studying. 

 We give thanks to God for providing the funds for the construction 
of the dining room and bathrooms in the Porvenir community. 

 We praise God for the van that will be of great use in the Ñuflo 
de Chávez community. 

 We give thanks to God for our sisters’ craftsmanship sales in the  
United States. 

 Thanks to God for the First Baptist Church that donated the  
materials for Bible and Sunday school. 

 We’re thankful for the NETS committee that continues to do God’s 
work. 

Master, we have been working all night and haven’t caught 
anything—answered Simon—but because you’ve commanded me, I 

will let down the nets.—Luke 5:5 
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The Cristo Vive (Christ Lives) Evangelical Community Church of Púquio, 

in an assembly held for all of its members, elected to name brother 

Erwin García as the congregation’s new pastor. He and his wife led the 

church in its spiritual development and growth, and continued the 

evangelism and discipleship program while working with the NETS pro-

ject. We wish him many blessings as he settles into his new role. 

New Pastor in Púquio 

Workshop for NETS Project Leaders 

From April 12-14, Pastor Eloy Mollo held a workshop in the Púquio 

community entitled “Discipleship Training for Leaders.” Thirty people 

attended, and the workshop’s goal was to challenge brothers and sis-

ters to form small groups for discipleship using the program’s book 

Until We All Arrive. 

Testimony 

Brother Miguel Ipamo and his family were the first people who were 

evangelized in the Púquio community. Miguel and his wife were trained 

in Concepción’s study center and later took over as leaders of the Cristo 

Vive (Christ Lives) church. In May, brother Erwin García took his place as 

the new pastor. Brother Miguel was very satisfied with the work that 

took place. Now he and two more brothers decided to support Andrade 

in the Palmira community to continue evangelizing and leading people 

to know Christ through discipleship. Thanks to brother Miguel and his 

family for the work they are doing. 

Cattle in Zapocó 

An effort to continue improving and blessing the brothers and mem-

bers of the community of Zapocó 

The new person responsible for the cattle this year is brother Pedro 

Charupas, who gave 20 cows and 2 bulls for five years. He, together 

with four partners, will look after the cattle. Each year the partners will 

receive the production of the males keeping the females, and at the 

end they will distribute them equally. 



A Mother’s Day Tribute 

The Female Committee and NETS organized an event for mothers on 

Mother’s Day, May 27. Mothers from different communities participat-

ed. Sister Natividad Ipamo de García was in charge of the event, whose 

theme was “An Exemplary Woman.” There were contests, games, and 

other activities, and all had a very good time. 

A Truck’s Role in Ministry… 

The truck has spent five years serving in ministry in the Ñuflo de Chá-

vez area, transporting people to attend congresses, workshops, and 

camps, as well as transporting various materials for construction pro-

jects. It also has been used for social work in Concepción.  

Monterito Has a Pastor 

The Cristo Viene (Christ is Coming) Evangelical Church in Monterito 

chose a new pastor. The new pastor is brother Nicolás Pesoa, who is a 

graduate of the Alborada de Guayaramerin Beni institute, thanks to 

the support he received from the First Baptist Church of New Castle. 

His wife, Josefina, will work with the children. Nicolás will have the 

work and challenge of carrying out the construction and development 

of the church, as well as reaching out to neighbors in the community. 

Donation 

Brothers, sisters, and friends donated balls and pants – items that are 

being sold at a low cost to help raise funds needed for the construction 

of bathrooms for the church in Porvenir. Some balls are also being giv-

en free to different churches and children in the area. 

Porvenir 

The Evangelical Maranatha church in the 

community of Porvenir began doing con-

struction for bathrooms. A group of 

brothers from Lomerio offered their ser-

vices, helping with construction for two 

days, which was a great support and 

helped make significant progress. The sis-

ters continue working in the orchard and 

already are making good use of the mani-

oc, peanuts, potatoes, and vegetables. 



Harvest Workshop Wrap-Up 

As a result of the training workshop for 

Sunday School teachers, churches are 

enhancing their children’s classes and 

using the corresponding contributed 

material for Christian education. We 

praise God for the brothers who are 

dedicated to teaching children of the 

community. 

New Roof in Surusubí 

The Dios es Amor (God is Love) Evangelical Community Church of 

Surusubí has a new roof in its temple. Brothers used their own funds 

to fix the building in order to be able to offer a better worship ser-

vice. Brothers already have the materials needed to change the roof 

of the Belén dining room as well. 

Dinner for Leaders 

The Ñuflo de Chaves Regional Committee, together with the Cristo 

Vive (Christ Lives) Church of the Púquio community organized a great 

dinner to celebrate Pastor’s Day. Sixteen brothers attended and were 

very grateful for this wonderful recognition. They also gave thanks to 

God for the leaders who work in the Lomerio area. 

Come and Follow the Footsteps 

On June 14-15, there was a camp for children ages 8 to 12. The 

camp’s theme was “Come and Follow the Teacher’s Footsteps” and 

aimed to reach the next generation and continue with the NETS pro-

ject. Sixty children from Monterito, Púquio, Coloradillo, Surusubí, 

and Palmira attended the camp, organized by the Cristo Vive (Christ 

Lives) Church. Churches gave support for the camp, and several of 

their teachers participated. 

Happy Anniversary! 

June 17 – Evangelical Maranatha Community Church of Porvenir 

April 14 – Dios es Amor (God is Love) Evangelical Church 

June 27 – Cristo Viene (Christ is Coming) Evangelical Community Church 

of Monterito 

July 24 – Torre Fuerte (Mighty Fortress) Evangelical Community Church 

Swiss Agape Student Crusade 

Representatives from the Swiss Agape Student Crusade visited 

Lomerio and Porvenir in Concepción, with the purpose of continuing 

to support the brothers and members of the community with their 

basic needs, such as drinkable water, chicken hatcheries, orchards, 

and better latrines. The group is working with NETS on this project to 

strengthen social work efforts in different communities. 


